File scanned from the National Security Adviser's Memoranda of Conversation Collection at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library

MEMORANDUM

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

SECRET/NODIS/XGDS

DECLASSIFIED

MEMORANDUM OF CONVERSATION

E.O.	12958	Sec.	3.6	

MR 01-101, #20; 050 lar 3/2/04, 51 lar 1/27/01

al NARA Dom 7/19/04

PARTICIPANTS:

President Ford Dr. Henry A. Kissinger, Secretary of State Donald Rumsfeld, Secretary of Defense Lt. General Brent Scowcroft, Assistant to the President for National Security Affairs

DATE AND TIME:

Thursday, January 8, 1976 9:23 - 10:30 a.m.

PLACE:

The Oval Office The White House

The President: I read and reread the papers on the Iranian oil deal. Don't we have authority under the new energy bill to buy the oil?

Scowcroft: Yes, we do. But there is a philosophical objection to doing that.

<u>The President:</u> My inclination is favorable, but I want to talk to Zarb. I will see him at 3:00.

[Some discussion of storage versus auction.]

Henry, where do we stand?

<u>Kissinger</u>: I asked Dobrynin for a delay in my trip by a few days. He thought it would be impossible, but he is checking. But there is another question -- could I go with this uproar on Angola? The conservative will scream that we are protesting Angola and still toady up to them. If I don't go, the liberals will scream that we are jeopardizing everything for Angola when we shouldn't be there in the first place.

The OAU meeting probably won't be decisive, unless it is negative.

SEGRET/NODIS/XGDS



SECRET - XGDS (3) CLASSIFIED BY: HENRY A. KISSINGER

SECRET/NODIS/XGDS

<u>Rumsfeld:</u> Henry has a good point. It is not just the seeming contradiction between our concern on Angola and going to the Soviet Union. There are so many people who will say what the hell is going on.

<u>Kissinger:</u> If I didn't go, I would have to say that under these conditions it would create the wrong impressions, that we want SALT and will submit our proposals at Geneva and continue working with the Soviet Union. My people think that if we postpone again now we won't get SALT this year.

Rumsfeld: I don't think we should assume we couldn't get a deal later.

<u>The President:</u> My feeling is SALT II is in the best interests of the United States and the world. Second, I have the feeling that if we don't continue to move constructively, we won't get one in 1976. Won't your cancellation preclude us moving in a constructive way? What else could we do?

<u>Kissinger</u>: A cancellation wouldn't really calm the conservatives until Reagan was disposed of. The liberals will scream that we are paying for Angola twice, but they may pressure you to negotiate SALT.

Rumsfeld: That is not bad.

[Discussion of timing, Congressional ratification, etc. Kissinger argued against Option IV, unless put in Geneva. Rumsfeld said the JCS arent' in concrete and we should discuss the essence of the difference between III and IV.]

<u>Rumsfeld:</u> Both for your decision making process you should see the essence of the difference between III and IV. George Brown's judgment is to present IV, then go with G or pieces of III, then let you decide on a fallback.

<u>The President:</u> [Discussed procedure at the NSC meeting]. I would like a military assessment of the difference between these options and no agreement.

<u>Kissinger:</u> Jim [Schlesinger] was really willing at the last NSC meeting to let Backfire run free.

I think on the negotiation we should look at the best reasonable outcome. If you start with Backfire, since they have said a million times they wouldn't do it, they know there must be a fallback.



PIK/R Jon 16 9:23 - 10:30 P & read & reread a francing and deal. Downt we have anthouty much innyy hill to be S. Jes, But that is a phile, regetion to that P. my inclimation is farmally but I mant to talk to zande. I will see him at 3:00 (Some finge no aution) fen -K & acked Doty for a blog He that my such but he checking , But this is mothing mighting - chardle I go w/ this mprom on anyola? The concentrio will seriam an pertaiting angola & still tonly up to the Top & don't, a file it will scream and Jeopan hying many thing for anyola other are -Montant bethere in 12t place. Ode my probab wort be divisine, unless R K has a good point. It wit port in contra het. On enem an on yola + young to a SU. There are so many people intremail non what i hell K Lif I lident & and the to any under these conditions it would exect a wrong supersions, that in want Salt will suburit and proports at anna a contrina working us SU. Un puple think if an postpore worr wo went Schutching win should dissum we wouldn't get a lead later my filling is Salt II is in bist methods of US & a would. 7 200 I have paling if we don't contrait & move constructively, and want get one m 76. Werit your carry preshde is many in a constructing any a bot all and ?? K Carry wouldn't really calm conscriptions - Til Reagon depised by. The bolenos wird & cream and DECLASSIFIED E.O. 12958 Sec. 3.8 MA01-101, #20; 050222 312/04, et ltr 11/27/01 del NARA Dave 8/11/04

Hypoul any ment dyoning satt options, where are thing? + x Summer of Rise A sations K+ S - get I E. paging for Ongola time, but they may presence R That mit bid. (Discussion of timing, Cong catification, its) (Descusion got and anto Split optimo) (Karguid against Optim IK, combro fort in Genera) (R said a Jus and in concrete + wh should dracenss a example of het IT XLV. R Both for your deresson making pross of shall store a concerpt of by but II + IV. Benn pulgerent is to plant II, then grow! Go a pices of II, then let you decider fellback (Deciment provident out mity). I would like a -mi ansimment of dry but these of trives a wo aguhvant. from and really worthing at lust I NSC with to let Ba hfine im Rive. attrink on negot we should with at a best reasonable on tione. A you start as/ Bo hfine, none they some said & million times they wouldn't de it, thing know than must be a fallback.

